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From The Chair… 

Happy Fall, Y’all! 

With the impending turning of the leaves, a reminder to anyone with a storm drain 
on their property, please be sure to unblock drains before a storm so the flow of 
water can be unimpeded. Or call the township if you see a storm drain in need of 
being cleared. 

Other reminders for fall-SCHOOL IS BACK IN SESSION!! Please, be mindful of 
school buses! Where there are buses, there are children. When the red lights and 
stop sign are engaged, children are getting on to/off of the bus. Motorists must 
STOP behind the bus on our streets, as well as undivided highways. Watch your 
speed in your own neighborhoods, and please remind teen drivers that there are 
small children at play or getting onto/off of the buses in the neighborhoods, they 
should slow down in the their community.  

And it’s the most wonderful time of the year, when political candidates start 
knocking on your doors! Please remember that any political or religious 
representatives are free to exercise their First Amendment rights to inform and 
educate us on their beliefs. They are NOT required to get a township permit, they 
are NOT soliciting/selling anything, & they are NOT required to observe individual 
“no soliciting” signs you have posted. You may choose to answer the door or not, 
you may tell them please leave, but this is not a police concern. What IS a concern is 
when a solicitor knocks on your door without having gotten the required township 
permit, which comes with a township issued ID that they are required to wear when 
soliciting. These people are also required to follow the “do not knock” ordinance we 
have in the township. If you ask for the ID, they must show it to you. If you are on 
the “do not knock” list, you can tell them they are not following the list and that you 
are reporting them to the township IMMEDIATELY. Please call the township 
between 8am and 4:30pm so management can send out someone to issue a warning 
to the solicitor. After 4:30, please call 911 for the police to come out and site them. 
Their company will be notified with the first infraction, and with an additional 
infraction, their company will lose their permit to solicit for one year. If they do not 
have a permit, the township will deal with that as well. It does no good to call the 
next day, please take a minute to speak up immediately so we can 
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TOWNSHIP DIRECTORY 
East Goshen Township Building 

1580 Paoli Pike 
West Chester, PA 19380 

 

Office Hours 
Monday through Friday 

8 am to 5 pm 
610-692-7171 

Fax: 610-692-8950 

 
Township Manager 

Derek Davis 
ddavis@eastgoshen.org 

 
MEETINGS 

East Goshen Township meetings are  
advertised in the Daily Local News 

 
Agendas and Minutes are available on 

our website: www.eastgoshen.org 

 
All Township meetings and                   

workshops with the exception of 
Board of Supervisors executive                   
sessions are open to the public. 

help crack down on the offensive solicitations in our community. 

Last update for the fall is to remind residents that we are holding 
meetings every Tuesday in September to begin the budget 
process in earnest. You are ALL invited to come out, give us your 
opinion on what things are important to spend more money on, 
what things you see as less important, and to see how the 
township budget process is done from the beginning to end. The 
budget will go to final approval in December, but the most 
important part of the process is happening NOW, when YOU can 
have a say  on how we spend your tax dollars! 

As an update to the Hershey’s Mill Dam Park wetland, we are 
currently going through the punch list and awaiting the final 
inspection from the state/county. We are also waiting for the 
landscape architect to take Mark Miller through the wetlands to 
explain the maintenance requirements needed moving forward. 
Vegetation is starting to grow up through the walkway, which is 
making the walkway “disappear” and a little more “grippy”. 
Having personally seen the new set up in action on Tuesday in 
the storm (we received over 3” in just over an hour!), we have 
more assurance that this new system works as intended. In past 
storms of several inches of rain, Greenhill Road would often need 
to be closed because the water ran over the roadway, presenting a 
hazard for motorists. At no point was there water over Greenhill 
Road, all water went through the three existing culverts, there 
was no ponding on the residential properties adjacent to the 
stream, and the walkway was never under water. Look for more 
history on the dam and a ribbon cutting in the spring! 

 

See you all at the Food Truck Festival! 

Michele   

David Shuey 
dshuey@eastgoshen.org 

Michael Lynch 

mlynch@eastgoshen.org 

John Hertzog, Vice Chair 
jhertzog@eastgoshen.org 

Michele Truitt, Chair 

mtruitt@eastgoshen.org 
Cody Bright  

cbright@eastgoshen.org 

mailto:rsmith@eastgoshen.org
http://www.eastgoshen.org
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Thank you Sauder’s Nursery! 
The Township would like to thank Sauder’s Nursery for their recent donation of six red oak trees. 
Sauder’s Nursery is located a hop, skip and a jump from East Goshen Township Park on Paoli Pike in 
Malvern. These trees are planted in Applebrook Park and we look forward to seeing them blossom in 
the coming years!  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

East Goshen Township 
Electronic Payment Program – Sewer/Trash Bill  

 
Optional Electronic Payment Program for utility bill: 
This program is offered as a complimentary service to our residents.  If enrolled in this electronic payment 
program, we will still mail the utility bill so you know how much it is, but it will indicate “STATEMENT ON-
LY”. Utility bills are mailed on/around January 15th, April 15th, July 15th, and October 15th and are due at 
the end of the following months. When enrolled, we will pull the quarterly utility bill amount, from the bank 
account provided, on February 20th, May 20th, Aug 20th, and November 20th (or the next business day if 
these are a weekend). 

 
To enroll in the electronic payment program, please complete the form found on our website at 
www.eastgoshen.org, select SERVICES, FORMS AND APPLICATIONS, ELECTRONIC PAYMENT AU-
THORIZATION FORM.  Include a voided check with the completed form when you send it to the Township 
Building, 1580 Paoli Pike, West Chester, PA  19380. Alternatively, we have a drop box at the front of the 
building where you can place the completed form and voided check any time of the day or night, no postage 
necessary.  
 

 

 

 

Sign up to receive NOTIFICATIONS 

 
East Goshen Township uses Constant Contact for non-emergency communications, such as when utility bills 
are mailed, upcoming meetings, park and recreation events and other notices of general interest. Visit our 
website at www.eastgoshen.org. Select the blue button on the home page ENOTIFICATION. Choose your 
topics of interest and stay informed! 
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WEGO PD would like to congratulate Detective/Sergeant Glenn Bretz as well as 

interns Michaela Freney and Eric Loeser 

WEGO PD presented Amanda Micun with Josh Micun’s 2021 
Officer of the Year Award and the Pennsylvania Medal of 
Ultimate Sacrifice (from the Pennsylvania State Lodge FOP). 
Josh passed away in November 2021. The WEGO PD 
Association is hosting a cornhole tournament on September 
17th in his honor (please see flyer on the next page) that 
anyone is welcome to sign up for.  

Officer Micun began his career with WEGO in June of 2015 
as a part-time Patrol Officer and was quickly promoted to full-
time in March of 2016.  In 2019, Josh was chosen by his peers 
as WEGO Officer of the Year.  He is remembered as a person 
who always had a smile on his face and who loved to make 
others laugh.  Officer Micun was a “foodie” who loved to 
prepare delicious meals for others and post photos of his 
creations. Officer Micun took great pride in presenting a 
professional image regardless of whether he was in uniform or 
civilian attire in court.  Officer Micun and his family have a 
long history of commitment to community service, but Officer 
Micun’s priority was always his family and friends. Officer 
Micun leaves behind a wife (Amanda) and two children 
(Hayden, 16 and Sophia,10).  

We would also like to congratulate Officers Eric Ruggeri and 
Leon Bynum for being promoted to Full- Time officers. 
Officers Valeria Arevalo and Andrew Sardella were 
additionally promoted from part-time to full- time.  

On July 1st, 2022, members from the Westtown-East Goshen 
Regional Police Department received a commendation from 
the Chester County District Attorney's Office. The 
commendation is in recognition of their extraordinary efforts 
in the investigation, arrests, and prosecution of the attempted 
murder of a 9-year-old in Westtown Township on Nov. 23, 
2020*.  In addition to the police work involved, the officers 
and their families collected donations to make sure the child 
had the resources needed to recover from this horrific incident. 

 

 

Officer Eric Ruggeri 

Officer Leon Bynum 

Officer Valeria Arevalo 

Officer Andrew Sardella 
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THE GOSHEN COUNTRY FAIR WAS A GREAT SUCCESS 

We can’t thank you enough. 

To say the 2022 Goshen Country Fair was a great success would be one big understatement. Great crowds and near 

perfect weather came together to make this year’s fair one of our best ever. As our biggest fund raiser, the success 

of the fair is crucial to the financial health of the fire company. 

So many people to thank…our volunteers who assembled and staffed the booths…coordinated the livestock …

made the food…parked the cars…tended to a thousand details…worked tirelessly on purchasing, security, set up, 

accounting, and working  with suppliers.  We also owe a big thank you to our sponsors, exhibitors, and vendors. 

How about these numbers…we made and sold 130 dozen pizzas…that’s a little over 12,000 slices! 

Those donuts you stood patiently in line for? We made and sold 7,000 dozen. That’s over 84,000 donuts, lovingly 

made by volunteers working 4 machines that created 1,620 donuts per hour.  

Would you like to volunteer to help at the 2023 fair? Drop an email to President@Goshencountryfair.org and we’ll 

be in touch. 

Goshen Volunteers donate hundreds of hours for the benefit of Goshen Fire Company         
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In other Goshen Country Fair news, we honored fair volunteers who made a significant contribution to 

the success of the fair with the JOHN MAYER AWARD. This award, named for the man who made 

transformative changes to the fair during his term as President, was presented to: 

 Carolyn Amber   Steve and Marybeth Buchholz  Gerald DiNunzio Jr.     

 Robert Fleming   Pete Flynn  Ted Harrison IV  Bill Hicks      

Phil Hicks    Dorothy Jackson    Roberta Schumacher 

Goshen Fair President Brendan Leardi presenting the John Mayer award to Roberta Schumacher (left), 

Steve Buchholz (center) and former Fair President Teddy Harrison (right) 

mailto:President@Goshencountryfair.org


 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO GFC! 

On Thursday, July 21st, Goshen Fire Company celebrated its 72nd 

anniversary. Like many volunteer fire companies, Goshen had humble 

beginnings, with a group of dedicated men and women providing Fire, 

EMS and Fire Police service to our community. In order to serve a 

growing community, Goshen built station 56 in 1999, located at Boot and 

Greenhill Roads. More about our history can be found at https://

goshenfireco.org/about/history/ 

 

FIRE PREVENTION MONTH OPEN HOUSE IS OCTOBER 14TH 

October is Fire Prevention Month, which means our annual open house is around the corner. Join us on 

Friday October 14th at 6PM for this always popular Goshen event. Fun for the entire family with lots of 

fire trucks, ambulances, police vehicles, fire sprinkler demonstrations, vehicle rescue demonstrations, 

and more. Light refreshments will be served, always plenty of free parking. 
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Our Fire, EMS and Fire Police divisions always welcome new volunteers; training and equipment is pro-
vided at no cost to you! Have a special skill you can share with us? We also need volunteers to help with 
marketing, administration, finance, fund raising and special events. Go to www.goshenfireco.org for in-
formation on how you can join us. Follow us on Facebook at Goshen Fire Company. 

While you’re at the open house, stop by the tent with the red top and speak with one of our members 

about volunteering.  

https://goshenfireco.org/about/history/
https://goshenfireco.org/about/history/
about:blank


The East Goshen Township Public Works begins preparing for winter 

storms well in advance. They start preparing in early November. Once the 

buzz of snow is reported all the snow equipment will be checked from 

snow shovels to the loaders and dump trucks with the plows will be put 

on and ready to go.  

First, if a snow event is imminent crews will arrive in the early morning 

hours of the day prior to the storm and apply a layer of salt brine to the 

road. The salt brine is designed to separate the initial layer of snow to the road. Once the salt brine is ap-

plied crews will return to their shop, clean and restore the apparatus to snow ready.  

Second, the public works crew just like all of you are watching the weather closely to determine the tim-

ing of the snow event and the big question… How much snow is expected? Crews will fuel all apparatus 

and load the salt trucks, so there is no delay from when the snow starts to the trucks getting on roads.  

Just as the snow begins to fall crews will man their assigned apparatus and depart to their assigned 

snow plow routes. A layer of rock salt will be applied to all roadways initially. As the snow begins to 

pile up, crews will begin plowing the roadways, the roadways are main-

tained for emergency vehicles and essential personnel to pass through. We 

prioritize main roads then back roads and neighborhoods. We ask that if you 

do not need to be out in the weather please stay home for your safety. Crews 

will plow until the snow event is at its end. Once the snow has completely 

stopped the team will push the snow all the way back to the curb and clean 

up all intersections and apply the final layer of salt.  
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How Public Works Prepares for the Winter Weather 

Helpful tips for residents to prepare for the winter season 
1. Inspect your mailbox before the winter season. To prevent damage during a storm, make sure they do 

not extend past the road edge and that the posts are sturdy.  

2. Trim any tree limbs that are hanging over your curbs. 

3. Please remove vehicles, trash cans and basketball nets from roadways to help relieve hazards for the 
plow operator.  

4. Do not pile your snow on the roadway or side of roadway; please pile it in your yard.  

5. At the end of the storm, we plow all roadways edge to edge. If you have shoveled your driveway before 
this happens your driveway will be plowed shut again.  

6. If you do not have to be on the roads during a winter storm, please stay off them until they are clear. 



Your friendly SAC is now your friendly ESAC. We 

are East Goshen Townships’s Environment and 

Sustainability Advisory Council.  

Hope to see you at the Pumpkin 

Festival in the Park on October 

15th! Like last year, we are offering 

children the opportunity to create 

birdfeeders out of pinecones and 

paper rolls, sun butter and 

birdseed, that they can hang on 

adjacent trees. They can also make 

an extra one to take home.  

This year we are offering 

additional projects too! Children will be able to create 

animals out of natural materials we will provide. 

They can learn about the types of bees that pollinate 

pumpkins in a fun way. Plus, we will show them 

how to use small pumpkins as birdfeeders, and how 

to prepare pumpkins so that deer and smaller 

animals can enjoy the delicious pumpkin meat inside. 

(Of course you can save a few pumpkins if you plan 

to make your own pumpkin pies!) 

We will show children (and adults) how to harvest 

and prepare pumpkin seeds for eating, and how to 

plant them to grow their own pumpkins for next 

year.  

Sustainability Expo: 

Last May we offered our first Sustainability Expo to 

East Goshen residents. We were able to provide 

excellent resources, products and services offered by 

local businesses. This event was well attended and 

received very positive feedback. By popular demand, 

we plan to offer another Expo on Saturday, April 15, 

2023. We expect this time the event will be held in 

our Park in order to give us more space. We may also 

partner with the West Goshen SAC to plan this event, 

and include a wider range of offerings to our 

combined pool of residents. Stay tuned, and save the 

date!  

A few things to remember: 

1. Take reusable bags with you whenever you shop. 

Keep some in your car. Refuse single use plastic bags, 

and paper ones too when possible. 

2. Recycle as many glass, metal and plastic products 

as possible. 

3. Join the East Goshen Buy Nothing group on 

Facebook to share no longer needed items in good 

condition, or schedule pick up by a charity.  Don’t 

throw away what someone else can still use! 

4. Be creative instead of buying. Reduce your 

carbon footprint by buying locally instead of online 

when you need to purchase a gift item. 

5.  Wrap gifts in leftover fabric, scarves, plain paper 

with your own drawings, special messages, etc. Or 

use gift bags which can be reused many times, 

instead of non-recyclable shiny gift paper. 

Consider reducing outdoor light displays for winter 
holidays to respect the needs of nocturnal birds and 
wildlife. Light up inside instead if you want to use 
lights. 

Send us your additional sustainable tips for sharing, 

including pictures. We will credit you!

Your SAC is now ESAC! 
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https://eastgoshen.org/boards/sustainability-advisory-committee/
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How would YOU handle a pipeline emergency? 

Survival Song of  Jiminy C.  

In the last newsletter, the Pipeline Task Force gave you some tips as to how to best 
handle a pipeline emergency. As we all know, prior preparation is a good thing. It is 
practical to be prepared. Of the approximate 18,200 residents of East Goshen around 
16,000 of us live less ½ mile from an active pipeline which is the evacuation radius in 
the event of a leak in some pipelines in our town. These pipelines carry natural gas, 
butane, ethane, and propane. 
  
One the most important duties of our public officials is to keep us safe. Chester 
County spent over 2 years reviewing possible threats to our county and in July 2021 
released its “Hazard Mitigation Plan”. This plan includes risk assessments and action 
steps to be taken to lessen hazards. There are a number of action steps that are being 
taken. The plan can be found at https://www.chesco.org/4261/Plans 

  
Please go to readychesco.org to sign up for emergency notifications. Take some time to review the website 
where you will find all sorts of great tips such as a preparedness guide that can aid you in creating a plan, 
building a kit, and planning for special needs. It does not take long to be prepared with the great resources we 
have available. 

Still singing the song his ancestors sang  

with the dinosaurs eons ago. 

His life may be short but his legacy long,  

serenading his survival song. 

 

Symbol of fortune for thousands of years. 

this ancient Triassic Insecta’s still here!  

Identical mating songs chirped by Cri-Kee 

and dandy Orthoptera Jim-iny C.  

 

The warmer the air, the quicker they chime. 

By counting their chirps we can see  

how Nature’s osmotic thermometers  

gauge air metamorphically.  

 

In tune with Mom Nature, their species secure,  

tiny professors give lessons galore. 

Crooning survival the endless night through, 

Jim-iny, Jim-iny, hats off to you! 

 

Chris Marshall  

https://www.chesco.org/4261/Plans
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Check out our Fall lineup of events! We have plenty of programs for all ages to enjoy. Be sure to 

check our online calendar of events and social media regularly. We are always adding new 

events to the lineup. Here’s a taste of what you can expect this Fall. Look for an “*” as an 

indication children aged programming. 

 

Reoccurring Events: 

Tuesdays @10:30 am – Family Storytime* 

Join Ms. Megan for a fun and upbeat family storytime! We'll read books, sing songs, and get moving, all to encourage 
Early Literacy skills. All ages. 
 
Thursdays @10:30am – ABC STEAM Storytime* 
Join Ms. Megan as we work out way through the Alphabet at ABC STEAM Storytime!  We'll explore science, 
technology, engineering, art, and math concepts through weekly themes with fiction and nonfiction. The whole 
family is welcome to join! 
 
First Monday of the month @3pm – Malvern Poetry Circle 
We are pleased to offer a fresh start to a Malvern Library tradition - the Poetry Circle. We gather on the first Monday 
of every month at the Library from 2 to 3 pm to read our favorite poems on topics chosen by our group. 
This Circle is led by East Goshen’s Poet Laureate. All are welcome! Please email egtpoet@eastgoshen.org. 
 
Third Monday of the month @3pm – Malvern Poetry Circle Writing Group 
Poetry lovers who wish to begin learning how to write for themselves, as well as more experienced writers wishing 
to hone their craft, are equally welcome to join our Writers Circle that meets on the 3rd Monday of each month from 2 
to 3 pm. 
This Circle is led by East Goshen’s Poet Laureate. Please email her at egtpoet@eastgoshen.org. 
 
Third Tuesday of the month @9:30am – Book Club 
(The current month’s book will be posted on our online calendar of events in advance to the meeting date) 
Come discuss our monthly book selection. For this month we will discuss "Fuzz : When Nature Breaks the Law" by 
Mary Roach. Stop by the library to pick up a reserved copy today or call the library: 610-644-7259. 
 
Individual Events 
September 8th and 20th @3-5pm – Saved By The Bell 
Need somewhere to hang before heading home after school? Come hang with us at the library.  We'll break out the 
art supplies, a movie or tv show, and just hang out for a bit.  You can even use this time to get some homework help 
from a librarian.  
 
September 12th, 19th and 24th @6:30pm – Mental Health Series of Events  
You may attend one or all these events. Attendance to both is not required. 
Presented by the Chester County office of Mental Health come and learn the basics about mental health, the 
prevalence of mental health conditions, concerns for today's youth, and how to access support and services in 
Chester County. Each presentation will vary slightly with the final presentation highlighting possible careers in the 
mental health field. Please check the individual descriptions for each of these three events to see which is the best fit 
for you. 

https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://www.facebook.com/MalvernPublicLibraryPA/
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9375146
mailto:egtpoet@eastgoshen.org
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9375162
mailto:egtpoet@eastgoshen.org
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/8793940
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
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September 14th @4pm – History’s Heroes* 
History buff? Join us for a short story and activity based on one of history's greatest heroes. Best for those in Grades 
4 and up. 
 
September 17th @10am – Putting Plants to Work 
How can we get creative with design and materials to create a beautiful and multi-tasking outdoor space? Reducing 
lawn, establishing deep-rooted plantings and integrating permeable hardscaping is key to reducing neighborhood 
erosion, filtering pollutants and absorbing dirty water before it enters our precious waterways. Join ecological land-
scape designer Jeff Lorenz of Bala Cynwyd-based Refugia Design/Build for expert tips and insight on creating na-
tive habitat that is immersive, functional and resilient. 
 
September 21st, October 24th, November 16th @4pm – Tinker Time* 
Calling all Tinkerers! Join Ms. Megan IN PERSON for a Tinkercad hangout where we'll learn how to use Tinkercad 
to make designs ready for the 3D printer. We'll share ideas, swap tips, and create original designs. All attendees 
will have their designs printed using the Malvern Library's brand new 3D printer!  
 
September 26th, October 19th, November 21st  @4pm – Lego Club* 
Come build Lego creations at the Malvern Public Library!  Kids can ask Ms. Megan for a challenge or build their 
own designs.  Creations will be displayed in the children’s area until the next club meeting. 
 
September 27th, October 25th, November 21st @7pm – Pajama Storytime* 
Get comfy in your favorite jammies and join Ms. Megan for a storytime to wind down the day. The whole family is 
welcome to join! 
 
October 5th @4pm – Art Historian Junior* 
Calling all junior artists! Join us for a short story and art activity based on one of history's greatest artists.  We’ll 
paint, draw, collage, and more. Best for those in Grades 4 and up. 
 
October 8th @9:30am – Braver Angels: Bridging the Divide 
Braver Angel's Mission: “We bring Americans together to bridge the partisan divide and strengthen our democratic 
republic...The crisis we face is polarization. What endangers us is not the rise or decline of either party, but our loss 
of trust in each other and the take-over of our politics by those in both parties who would have us put faction over 
country, treat our opponents as enemies, and reject the idea of common ground…Today we rise as red and blue 
Americans in equal numbers to say that the era of polarization must come to an end...The foundation of all our ac-
tivities is what we refer to as patriotic-empathy: the idea that our love for our country is shown by our concern for 
our fellow citizens.” 
 
November 2nd @4pm – History’s Heroes* 
History buff? Join us for a short story and activity based on one of history's greatest heroes. Best for those in Grades 
4 and up. 
 
November 22nd @10:30am – Thankfulness Storytime* 
What are you thankful for? Lets celebrate the library and each other as we prepare to celebrate Thanksgiving.  
 
Keep an eye on our online calendar of events for a local history and local author event, coming this November/
December! 

Continued list of events from the Malvern Library  

https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9485739
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9319893
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9485911
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9301001
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9485961
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9485967
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0


As you read this, the summer heat has started to give 

way to cooler nights and the first few weeks of school. 

We had a wonderful summer camp season and miss 

our campers already, but hope they are all off to a great 

start “hitting the books”! Speaking of summer camp, 

wow, what a time we had! We were at max capacity 

with 100 kids on days that were jam packed with field 

trips, water events and plenty of laughs. Camp 

highlights included the walking field trip to Krav Maga 

where campers learned a proper front kick, how to take 

down someone three times their size and safely handle 

nunchucks! Another spectacular moment was the 

“Shave Jason’s Head” canned food drive. Campers 

shattered their own record with 1,100 pounds of 

donated food, so much that not only did Jason shave 

his head, but Jess also dyed her hair blue! Shout out to 

camper Lizzy who brought in over 300 pounds all by 

herself! The food is donated to the West Chester Food 

Cupboard, with 1,100 pounds feeding twenty-two 

families for a week. But camp is not only impactful, it’s 

also meant to be silly! Our camp talent show was 

complete with campers singing, dancing, and playing 

musical instruments…but the highlight was the Staff 

Masked Singer! Camp staff, brave souls who don’t 

mind looking goofy, dressed up like various 

amalgamated characters and strutted their stuff to a 

room full of gigging campers (and parents)! Mark your 

calendars now everyone, registration day on February 

1st will be here before you know it!  

We kicked off the summer in style with Community 

Day as always. The weather was hot that day, but it 

didn’t stop 3,000 folks from coming out to EGT Park for 

a wonderful community event. We also finished the 

summer this year with our “I Can’t Believe I Just Saw 

that” event on the playground! The playground was 

packed with kids, who were flash mobbed by the East 

HS Band playing Michael Jackson’s Thriller and Time 

to Leap Dance dropping into a choreographed routine 

to Dua Lipa’s Levitate! Special thanks to Michele Truitt, 

Township Chair, who kicked things off on piccolo! 

Who knows…something might happen in 2023 when 

you least expect it!  

So as you can see, it was a busy summer, but we have 

an even busier fall ahead of us! We start things off with 

the Township Fall Yard Sale on Sat. September 17th 

from 9a-1p. Come to the Township Building to find a 

great deal or head out into the neighborhoods, but 

bring an empty car! We are especially excited for the 

September 24th the 2nd Annual Chester County Art 

Walk! Held last year for the first time with twenty 

artists, it has ballooned to include sixty-five artists this 

year! This will truly be an event to spend quite a few 

hours at, artists will be stationed at the park, trail and 

Township Building in the Picasso, Dali and Remdrandt 

areas. Each area will have twenty plus artists, live 

music, a food truck and restroom facilities. So come 

early, start at one end and leisurely stroll through the 

whole event! Art will be for sale, and don’t worry 

about lugging it all the way back to your car, art pickup 

locations will make that a breeze! As we move into 

October, our biggest park day is marked by two events! 

On October 15th, we’ll host the Pumpkin Fest in the 

morning and the Food Truck Festival in the afternoon! 

Thousands of pumpkins in the morning and a football 

field worth of food trucks in the afternoon! The Food 

Truck Festival will have two exciting additions. The 

Philadelphia Pastel Society will be holding its annual 

end of season art show at the event and the Friends of 

East Goshen will be hosting a bocce tournament to 

benefit future park events. 

See you in the park!  
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The East Goshen Parks and Recreation Department is looking for 

feedback on our programs! Please take this quick survey so we 

know how we can better serve our community.  If you are an in-

structor or have a passion you want to share with others please 

contact our Recreation Program Coordinator, Jess Wilhelmy, at 

jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org.  

EAST GOSHEN  

PARKS AND RECREATION  

EVENTS/PROGRAMS 

Recreation Program Survey 

Recreation Program Survey 

CLICK  
HERE 

“I Can’t Believe I Just Saw That”  

In case you missed the “ I Can’t Believe I Just Saw That” Flash mob  at East Goshen Park  
here is a link to see the what happened!  

Flash Mob Link  

https://forms.gle/GE6MXufxYkVKqWGs7
https://fb.watch/foYK80at1v/
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 Do you own a RC Car? Or interested in getting into this hobby? 

The RC motorsport industry has boomed in popularity in recent years. Tracks and crawl-

ing course are starting to become popular, along with competitions. There are very few 

places to take your cars in Southeastern PA so East Goshen Parks and Recreation is look-

ing into creating a fun location. After all this is a form of recreation for all ages! Become 

apart of the discussion and take this quick survey so we can gauge if this is something our 

community wants.  

If you have an RC Car bring it to the Food Truck Festival on October 15!  We will be using 

the stones course to rock crawl and having a possible rc car swap meet. 

For more information or questions contact Jess Wilhelmy at jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org 

RC Car Survey 

https://forms.gle/vpHfeWpKRqc7zAyA7
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Activity: Food Truck and Music Festival 

Date: Saturday, October  15; 2:30p-6:30p (Rain Date: 

Oct 16) 

Location: East Goshen Township Park, stage side 

Description: Join us for  our  biggest event of the year! 
Multiple bands on stage, a football field worth of food 

trucks and beer/wine from Locust Lane Brewery and 
Chaddsford Winery! And new in 2022, you can peruse 
some amazing art during the festival! The Philadelphia 

Pastel Society will be hosting their end of season plein 
air painting event as a part of our festival, how cool! 
Learn more about PPS at 

Www.PhiladelphiaPastelSociety.org 
 
Halloween House Decorating Contest 

Date: Entr ies must be received by Monday, October  

24 

Location: Your  house! 

Description: An East Goshen resident suggested we 

have a Halloween House Decorating Contest – and we 

think it is an awesome idea! Similar to our Christmas 

House Decorating Contest, simply decorate your house 

to the best of your abilities and send us a picture! Send 

all entries to Jason at jlang@eastgoshen.org no later 

than Monday, October 24. Please, no prior winners.  

All entries will be posted to the Township Facebook 

page for public viewing and voting! Voting will 

conclude on Friday, October 28! 

 
Toddler Trick or Treat on the playground 

Date: Fr iday, October  28 

Location: Hicks Pavilion 

Time: 10am – 11am 

Description: This pop up event was such a hit last 
year, we had to do it again! Toddlers should come to the 

trick or treat in costume. We’ll have a trick or treat 
around the playground and then head back to the Hicks 
Pavilion for a Halloween inspired toddler story time 

hosted by the Malvern Library! Free but advanced 
registration at www.eastgoshenrec.com 

Township Events 
Activity: Township Wide Yard Sale 

Date: Saturday, September  17; 9am – 1pm  

Location: East Goshen Township Building & 

Neighborhoods 

Description: Clear  out your  garages, sheds and attics 

and make a little pocket change along the way! The 

township will be composing a map of all yard sale sites and 

providing yard sale signs (first come, first served). Those 

living in gated communities can reserve a spot at the 

Township Building – call 610-692- 7171 to reserve your 

spot today!  

Fee: Free 

  

Activity: Chester County Art Walk 

Date: Saturday, September  24 

(Rain date Sept 25) 

Location: Township Bldg, Paoli Pike Trail and EGT 

Park 

Description: Join the Township and the Chester  County 

Art Association in welcoming 65+ artists to our wonderful 

parks this September for our biggest art event ever! The 

artists will be divided into Picasso, Dali and Rembrandt 

groups and placed in the park, down the trail, ending at the 

Township Building.  Each group will be anchored by a food 

truck, live music and artist demonstrations!   

   

Activity: Pumpkin Festival 

Date: Saturday, October  15; 10am-12pm (Rain Date: Oct 

16) 

Location: East Goshen Township Park, playground side 

Description: We are excited that as cooler  fall weather  

this, we can all look forward to our Pumpkin Festival! The 

event will include plenty of pumpkins, hay rides, the EGT-

famous kid’s pumpkin bowling and more!  

 

 

mailto:Www.PhiladelphiaPastelSociety.org
mailto:jlang@eastgoshen.org
http://www.eastgoshenrec.com
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FOEG presents Snow the Reindeer – must purchase 

tickets 

Date: Saturday, December 3 

Time: 10am – 12pm 

Location: Blacksmith Shop 

Description: Have your kids always wondered what a 

reindeer looks like up close? Come to the park for a 

magical experience this holiday season and get to meet 

and pet Aspen the Reindeer! The experience includes 

getting to meet Snow the Reindeer for a photo 

opportunity and of course, Santa! We can only take the 

first 100 families, so please mark your calendars for 

October 15th when tickets go on sale. This is a Friends 

of East Goshen fundraiser, with proceeds supporting 

Township events in the park. We are also hoping to be 

able to offer free Reindeer experiences for those unable 

to afford the ticket, please also consider sponsoring a 

second family during the ticketing process.   

Website: https://friendsofeastgoshen.org/ 

Fee: $30 per family 

 
East Goshen Tree Lighting Celebration 

Date: Saturday, December  3 

Location: Amphitheater  

Time: Event star ts at 6:00 pm, official lighting at 

7:00 pm 

Description: The event will be complete with 

caroling, hot cocoa and a special guest appearance by St. 

Nick himself! The celebration will feature caroling and 

a dance performance from one of our favorite partners, 

Time to Leap Dance studio!   

 

NYC Bus Trip 

Date: Saturday, December  10 

Depart East Goshen: 7:00am Arr ive in NYC: 10am 

Depart NYC: 5:30p Arrive at East Goshen 8:00pm 

Description: Enjoy the “Big Apple” dressed up in 

holiday splendor and relax knowing all the 

transportation is taken care of! 

Fee:$50 

Township Events 
Viewing Party – The Social Dilemma 

Date: Thursday, November  17 

Location: Township Building 

Time: 6pm – 8pm 

Description: the Social Dilemma is a compelling 

documentary about social media, our teens and addresses 

ways families can navigate this difficult situation. Used 

across the country in school settings, we’re bringing the film 

to EGT! All are invited to attend, but we encourage parent/

guardians to come alongside teens and preteens. We’ll have 

light refreshments and the 90 minute film will be followed 

by a Q & A with subject matter experts. This is offered in 

partnership with West Chester Communities that Care, a 

teen-focused 501c3. Free, but advanced registration 

necessary at https://www.wcctc.org/ 

   

Neighbor to Neighbor Day 

Date: Saturday, November  19 

Location: East Goshen Township Building at 8am, then 

throughout EGT 

Description: Join in a great day as we celebrate 

community and helping one another! Whether you are in 

need of some yard work help or are interested in submitting 

a team of neighborly volunteers – contact Jason at 610-692-

7171 for more information about this annual event! Great for 

community and civic groups looking to volunteer in a 

socially distanced, outdoor environment. 

Fee: Free 

 

“Stuff Santa’s Toy Sack” donation drive 

Date: November  8 – December 1 

Location: Township lobby  

Description: Help some local East Goshen Township kids 
have a wonderful holiday this year! The Township will be 
accepting new toy donations to be donated to local families. 

The toys will be used in our “Snow the Reindeer Meet and 
Greet” event, wrapped by elves during the event and 
delivered to the school the next week! All those that donate 

will be entered in a raffle to light the EGT Christmas Tree 
Saturday night, December  3rd, 6pm in EGT Park next to 
Santa Clause! The Park and Rec Comm. will select the 

winning raffle ticket live on Facebook, Thurs. Dec. 1st, 
6:30pm! 

https://friendsofeastgoshen.org/
https://www.wcctc.org/
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Program: Crafts after  school 
Age: 6 to 8 years old 
Time: 3:00pm-4:00pm 
Fall Session: Wednesday, September  28  
Halloween Session: Wednesday, October  12  
Thanksgiving Session: Wednesday, November  16 
Holiday Session: Tuesday, December  13 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Children will get to spend the afternoon 
unwinding from school by doing crafts. Each session will 
involve crafts based on the name.  
Fee:  $15 
Max Participants: 10 Minimum Participants: 4 
 
Program: Johnny Appleseed 1/2 Day Crafting 
Date: Monday, September  26 
Time: 1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Children can join us in celebrating Nation-
al Johnny Appleseed Day! They will get to make crafts in-
spired by apples.   
Fee:  $35 
Max Participants: 10 
Minimum Participants: 4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Program: Robotic Lego ½ Day 
Age: 8 to 12 
Session 1: Monday September  26 
Session 2: Wednesday October  5 
Session 3: Monday October  24 
Time: 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township 
Building 
Description: Do your  kids enjoy playing with Legos? 
Sign them up for our Robotics Lego program! Kids will 
learn how to build Legos that move. There is no experience 
needed. This is a great introductory for our summer Lego 
camps. 
Fee:  $35 
Max Participants: 10    Minimum Participants: 4 
 
Program: Winter  Break Drawing Camp 
Age: 9 to 15 
Date: December  27-30 
Time: 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: This program will focus on drawing, no 
prior drawing or art experience is necessary. In this pro-
gram participants will learn how to draw from a reference 
including still lives, learning from art history, and experi-
menting with different drawing mediums. Through this pro-
gramming participants will hone their skills and explore 
new drawing techniques, subjects, and materials.  
Fee: $200 
Max Participants: 15    Minimum Participants: 10 

We are looking to add two new bus trips for 2023 and we need your help with planning! Please use the link to take 

a quick survey to help finalize the trips or email Jess Wilhelmy at jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org with future trip ideas. 

 Spring 2023 – Private sail on Kalmar Nyckel   Fall 2023 – Dutch Apple Dinner Theatre (Matinee show) 

Bus Trip Survey 

https://forms.gle/YmPNQRqqVeMmJRwP9


Strong by Zumba/Zumba Fitness 
Fall Session 1: Tuesdays, Sept. 13, 27, Oct. 4, 11, 18, 25 
Fall Session 2: Tuesdays, Nov. 1, 15, 22, 29, Dec. 6, 13 
Time: 6:00 -7:00pm  
Location: East Goshen Elementary Gym 
Instructor: Pamela Nelson 
Description: STRONG by Zumba® combines body weight, 
muscle conditioning, cardio and plyometric training moves 
synced to original music that has been specifically designed 
to match every single move. Every squat, every lunge, every 
burpee is driven by the music. In each class 
you'll burn calories while toning arms, 
legs, abs and glutes. 
Fee: $55 
 
Zumba Toning with stationary weights 
Fall Session: Wednesdays, Sept. 7– Dec 
7  
    (no class 9/28 or 11/23) 
Time: 6:00-7:00pm  
Location: Vir tual on zoom 
Instructor: Pamela Nelson 
Description: The fun Zumba music and dance steps but 
put extra emphasis on toning and sculpting to define those 
muscles! The challenge of adding resistance by using 
Zumba® Toning Sticks (or light weights), helps you focus on 
specific muscle groups, so you (and your muscles) stay 
engaged! The lightweight maraca-like Toning Sticks 
enhances sense of rhythm and coordination, while toning 
target zones, including arms, core and lower body.  
Fee: $100 
 
Zumba Toning with floor, core and weights 
Fall Session: Saturdays, Sept. 10-Dec 3 (No class Nov 26.) 
Time: 9:00-10:00am  
Location: Vir tual on zoom 
Instructor: Pamela Nelson 
Description: The fun Zumba music and dance steps but 
put extra emphasis on toning and sculpting to define those 
muscles! The challenge of adding resistance by using 
Zumba® Toning Sticks (or light weights), helps you focus on 
specific muscle groups, so you (and your muscles) stay 
engaged! The lightweight maraca-like Toning Sticks 
enhances sense of rhythm and coordination, while toning 
target zones, including arms, core and lower body.  
Fee: $100 
 
** Please note, if any classes are canceled, make up 
classes will be scheduled  
 
 

Program: Yoga Flow  
Date: Tuesdays, September 6 - December 13 (No class 11/8) 
Time: 5:30 pm - 6:45 pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Instructor: Charo  
Description: Experience gentle Yoga flows, which 
combines posture, breath, focus, and meditation. With this 
practice you will notice that not only your body changes, but 
you also become aware of a subtle change in your approach 
to life,  through persistently toning and  relaxing the body and 
stilling the mind, you begin to glimpse a state of inner peace 
which is your true nature. 
Fee: $125 
 
Program: Gentle Yoga  
Date: Thursdays, September 8 - December 22 (No classes 
11/ 24 or 12/8) 
Time: 4:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Instructor: Charo  
Description:  Suitable for  seniors, beginners, and students 
who have taken yoga before looking for a slower paced 
class. This slow paced class can help slow down the effects 
of the aging process by maintaining muscle softness and 
flexibility, keeping the mind alert and awake, encouraging 
relaxation and strengthening muscles and joints. Improve 
cardiovascular health, sleep, and balance encouraging the 
body, mind and spirit to remain healthy and strong. 
Fee: $ 95 
 
Program: ESSENTRICS® Aging Backwards  
Date: Thursdays  
Session A- September  8 - October 20 
Session B - October 27 - December 22 (No classes 11/ 24 or 
12/8) 
Time: 5:30 pm - 6:30 pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Instructor: Charo  
Description: It is an age reversing, slow paced full body 
workout that will restore movement in your joints, flexibility 
in your muscles, relieve pain, stimulate your cells to increase 
energy, vibrancy and boost your immune system. This 
workout draws on the flowing movements of tai chi which 
create health and balance, the strengthening theories behind 
ballet which create long lean, flexible muscles and the 
healing principles of physiotherapy which create a pain free 
body. No matter your age or fitness level, this program is for 
you! 
Fee: $ 105 (each session) 

 

FITNESS 
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Essential Oils have actually been a part of my life for a very long time, as my mother was a nurse and used var-

ious home remedies and oils in our day to day for childhood issues. While the products we used never substi-

tuted for what our medical doctors prescribed, I did learn early on the benefits of peppermint oil, Vitamin E oil, 

Tea Tree oil, and others, and have therefore always incorporated them into my self-care, and once a parent, into 

the care of my children. 

About 8-9 years ago one of my boys was struggling with a situation that his doctors just could not help him 

with. So I did some research. I read about the incredible oil Frankincense. I had to find some…and I needed it 

no matter what the cost. I had heard about various oil products and did my research to find the brand that sup-

ported my purpose and my personal goals the best. My cousin was using and distributing EO’s and she helped 

me obtain this wonderful oil to help my son; and the results were incredible! I was hooked! Say no more! 

I began reading and learning and absorbing knowledge of EO’s as much as I possibly could, as I needed more! 

While doing this, I was sharing my experiences with others and found that they were having beautiful benefits 

in their lives by using them as well. 

I began making jewelry to wear so that I could take along and enjoy the benefits of the EO’s all day every day 

while wearing my jewelry. I soon began traveling to craft shows to share my jewelry pieces with others. Then I 

thought, how can I make sure I can reach more people and help them learn about the amazing benefits of these 

natural products? Which is when I began offering blending classes in my home. They were popular and benefi-

cial to others! 

While doing this I decided that I needed to become certified in Aromatherapy to add more knowledge and 

blending skills to what I can offer to my customers. I have completed and passed the examination for my certi-

fication as an Aromatherapist, and am in the process of completing my case studies with The School of Aro-

matic Studies under the direction of Jade Shutes and some of the most prominent and well educated people in 

the industry. 

I am please and excited to be able to share this knowledge with our community through the East Goshen 

Township activities program and I look forward to seeing you in my classes!  

                 -Miriam Cash 

Class: Household Green Cleaners 
Date: Thursday, September 22; 10am – 12:30pm  
Location: East Goshen Township Building  
Description: Do you wish to use safer cleaning prod-
ucts in your home? Now is the time to make a few to 
try! We will be creating small spray bottles of a variety 
of cleaning products such as All-Purpose, Counter-
Top, Glass and Window, Mattress Freshener, and oth-
er options! 
Fee: $50 
 

Class:  Safe Essential Oils for Pets 
Date: Thursday, October 20; 10am – 12:30pm  
Location: East Goshen Township Building  
Description: Did you know not all essential oils are 
safe for animals? Miriam will go over what oils are 
safe and how to use them. Blending possibilities will 
include Fear/Separation, Tick repellent, calm your 
pup, ear issues, easing join pain, motion sickness. 
Fee: $50 
 

Essential Oil Classes 



Seniors Card Club 

Date: Every Fr iday of the month, 9:30am-12pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description: Come join us as we play your  favor ite 

card games and more. Pinochle, Canasta, Mexican Train 

are very popular. We are happy to teach you if you don’t 

know how to play. 

Fee: Free! 

  

Activity: Senior  MahJongg 

Dates: 1st& 3rd  Thursday of the month, 1pm-3pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description: Come join our  beginning Mahjongg 

group. No instruction provided.  

You can come with or without tiles! 

Fee: Free! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Activity: Senior  Rummikub 

Dates/Times:  1st and 3rd Thursday of the month, 

1:00 – 3:30pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building, 2nd floor  

Description:  If you play rummy, you’ll love 

rummikub….the fastest growing game for seniors! We’ll 

be happy to teach you if you don’t know how to play. 

Fee: Free! 
 

Adult/Senior 
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Class: Holiday Gift Items 
Date: Thursday, November 10; 10am – 12:30pm  
Location: East Goshen Township Building  
Description: Holiday Gift Items: remedies for you or to 
gift to friends and family.  Our make n’ take options for 
common maladies or a little pampering could be stuffy 
nose, chest rub, lymphatic support, Immunity boost, 
foot cream, bath soak, face serum or eyelash serum!" 
Fee: $50 
 
Class: Kids Mystery Blending Class 
Age: 10 and up 

Date: Thursday, December 29: 9am – 12pm  
Location: East Goshen Township Building  
Description: Kids will learn what essential oils are and 
the benefits of using them. They will make their own 
mystery blend that is custom to what they need. Snack 
will be included.  
Fee: $50 

Class: Moods 
Date: Thursday, January 19, 2023; 10am – 12:30pm  
Location: East Goshen Township Building  
Description: Moods: Come and perk up your mood! 
Dark, cold winter months bring all types of SAD feel-
ings. Our make n’ take roller bottle options will be for 
clarity, harmony, gratitude, worry, love, grief among 
others. Come join us and boost your winter doldrums! 
Fee: $50 
 
Class offerings may be subject to change due to product avail-
ability 
 
If you have any questions about the class please contact 
Miriam Cash at essentialequ@gmail.com  

Essential Oil Classes… Continued 

mailto:essentialequ@gmail.com


P a g e  2 3  

Bocce Courts at East Goshen Park! 

Bring One Take One Library 

The EGT Park bocce courts are open for play! Special thanks to Rian Gionfriddo for 
completing this Eagle Scout Project.  Want to learn how to play? The Township has 
two sets available at the Township Building. They can be signed out for up to two 
days. Below are the basic rules based on the United States Bocce Federation. 

 Is located in the lobby of the township building. The book 
selection  has been restocked courtesy of Second Reading 
in the Parkway Shopping Center. 

This free library is open to adults in our township. Please do 
not drop off a large quantity of books. 

 We want to keep this as it is....bring one you've read and 
then take one from our selection you want to read. 

Happy Reading! 

For a detailed set of rules from the United States Bocce Federation https://usbf.us/usbf-rules/  

Game Objective: 
 

 The object is to throw your bocce balls closer to the Pallino, than your opponent. The first team to reach 

 12  points wins the game (must win by 2).  
 

Equipment: 
 

 Set of 8 balls with different colors and “pallino” the target ball. Measuring Device   
 

Players:  
 

 Need two teams – can have up to 8 people 
 

Court Lines: 
 

 Center Line- Used when tossing the pallino.  

 Foul Line – typically 13’ from boundary line. You can not go over the foul line when rolling the ball 
 

Start the game!  
 

 Flip a coin between the teams. The winner of the coin flip throws the pallino.  

 The pallino must pass the center line but cannot hit the back wall 

 The original team who tossed the pallino should toss the first bocce ball. 

 The opposing Team must toss the ball until they make a new (closer) point. This will alternate until all 

balls are in play. 

 At the end of each frame, points will be awarded. Only one team scores in a frame. One point is 

awarded for each ball that is closer to the pallino than the closest ball of the opposing team. 

 Winners of the previous frame get to toss the pallino in the next frame.  

 Games are usually played till 12 

https://usbf.us/usbf-rules/
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A permanent medication collection box has been added to the East Goshen Township Building lobby. This convenient 
location is available to residents between the hours of 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 
p.m., Monday through Friday. This box is in addition to the one 
located at the Westtown - East Goshen Regional Police Station at 
1041 Wilmington Pike. 
 
Medication collection boxes offer residents the opportunity to safely 

and anonymously dispose of unwanted and expired drugs and 

medications.  

Accepted: 
 Prescription Medicines 
 Over-the-counter medications 
 
Not Accepted: 
 Illegal Drugs 
 Needles 
 Lotions or liquids 
 Inhalers 
 Aerosol cans 
 Thermometers 
 Hydrogen peroxide  

Medication Collection Box Now Available in Township Building 

Important Information 

The Local Animal Rescues can use some help!  
 
The Animal Rescues cannot thank 
you enough for your past support. 

Towels & Blankets  
Pillow Cases , Sheets 
Dog Beds and Cat beds – 

Please wash them if they 
are used. 

 

State Roads: 
Boot Road, Greenhill Road, N. Chester Road, 
Strasburg Road, West Chester Pike and Paoli Pike. 
Any residents living on a state road that needs road 
repair or has trees down or pot holes may call PennDOT 
at 484-340-3200. 
 
Web Site: 
The answers to most questions about the Township can be 
found by visiting www.eastgoshen.org. In particular, the 
FAQ section, which can be found under the “About Us” tab, 
is a very useful resource for residents.  

 
Broken Water Main: 
Call Aqua Pennsylvania at  
610-525-1402, 24 hours a day 
 
Call Before You Dig: 
If you have to dig or excavate on 
your property, please remember to call 
before you dig.  
PA One Call: 1-800-242-1776  
 
Clogged or leaking sanitary sewer lines; sewage smell in 
the creek: 
Contact East Goshen Municipal Authority at 610-692-7171 
during regular business hours. During weekends or after 
hours on weekdays, call 911. 
 

U.S. Flag Disposal: 
Any U.S. Flag that is torn or faded and 
needs to be disposed of properly can 
be dropped off at the Township for a 
proper retirement. A local VFW will 
conduct a proper flag retirement 
ceremony to dispose of it. 

http://www.eastgoshen.org


2022 Trash Holiday Schedule  

 
Please note that trash will not be picked up on Thursday, November 24. 

All debris will be taken on the next regularly scheduled service day. 

 

 
 

2022 Wednesday Yard Waste  
Collection Schedule 

 
Yard waste is every other Wednesday and  

every Wednesday in  November 

September 14, 21, 28 

October 5, 12, 19, 26 

November 2, 9,16, 23, 30 

December 7, 14, 21, 28 

2022 BULK TRASH 
Collection Schedule 

 
Thursday dates are for residents with Monday/Thursday collection  

Friday dates are for residents with Tuesday/Friday collection 

September 15,  September 16 

October 13,  October 14 

November 17, November 18 

December 15,  December 16  
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Household Hazardous Waste Residential Event 

Saturday, October 8th @ Government Cervices Center in West Chester. 

By Appointment Only, Preregistration is Required. 

NO ELECTRONICS ACCEPTED. 

Register at www.chestercountyswa.org 

For more information call Chester County at 484-796-4041 or visit www.chestercountyswa.org 
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Dates  of  Importance  
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SEP 12 
Municipal Authority 7:00PM 

 
SEP 13  

Board of Supervisors 
Budget Meeting 7:00PM 

 
SEP 14  

Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  
 

SEP 15  
Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 

 
SEP 20  

Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 
 

SEP 26 
ESAC, 7:00PM 

 
SEP 27  

Board of Supervisors  
Budget Meeting, 7:00PM 

 
OCT 4  

Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 
 

OCT 5 
Planning Commission, 7:00PM 

  
OCT  6 

Park & Rec. Commission, 7:00PM 
 

OCT 10 
Municipal Authority 7:00PM 

 
OCT 12  

Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  
 

OCT 13 
Pipeline Task Force, 6:30PM 

 
OCT 13  

Historical Commission, 7:00PM 
 

OCT 18  
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
OCT 20 

Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 
 

OCT 24 
ESAC, 7:00PM 

 
NOV 1 

Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 
 

NOV 2 
Planning Commission, 7:00PM 

  
NOV 3 

Park & Rec. Commission, 7:00PM 
 

NOV 9 
Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  

 
NOV 10 

Pipeline Task Force, 6:30PM 
 

NOV 10 
Historical Commission, 7:00PM 

 
NOV 11 

Office Closed 
 

NOV 14 
Municipal Authority 7:00PM 

 
NOV 15 

Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 
 

NOV 17 
Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 

 
NOV 24 

Office Closed 
 

NOV 25 
Office Closed 

NOV 28 
ESAC 7:00PM 

  
DEC 1 

Park & Rec. Commission, 7:00PM 
 

DEC 6 
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
DEC 7 

Planning Commission, 7:00PM 
 

DEC 8 
Pipeline Task Force, 6:30PM 

 
DEC 8 

Historical Commission, 7:00PM 
 

DEC 12 
Municipal Authority 7:00PM 

 
DEC 14 

Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  
 

DEC 15 
Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 

 
DEC 19 

ESAC, 7:00PM 
 

DEC 20 
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
DEC26 

Office Closed 
 

*Environmental & Sustainability 
Council (ESAC) 

Public meeting days and times are 
subject to change.  

 
Please check the Township’s 

website for the latest information. 
 

 

https://eastgoshen.org/services/communication/east-goshen-alert/

